CHRONICLE

April 14, 1989

ON CAMPUS THIS WEEK

Tuesday - (and Wednesday) 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., Plant Sale,

Campus Center Breezeway, House/Office Plants &

Perennials

3:00 p.m. - PRC, W221

Thursday - Faculty Lunch Chat, 12:15-1:15, Banquet Room,

Christopher's

Friday - Faculty Meeting - Al05 - 3:00 p.m.

Saturday - Ramseur Memorial Artists in Concert - 8:15 p.m.,

John W. Gaines Theatre, Alan Marks, Pianist

NEWS

Special Olympics

Campus Police now has Special Olympics baseball caps on sale in the Campus Police Office, Campus Center 238. The cost of the caps is \$5.00. Tee shirts will be available soon. Stop by, buy a hat, and pick up some raffle tickets too, 4/\$1.00. You could be the lucky winner of a CNC sweater donated by the college bookstore, or a reserved parking space for the fall semester. Drawings will be held at Spring Fest. All proceeds will go to the Southeast Virginia Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics.

If you would like to make a donation, send it to the Campus Police Office. Thanks to everyone who has already made donations!

-- Joseph C. McGlone, Coordinator

Operation - Smile

Please donate <u>any</u> new or used stationary supplies to the children of "Operation Smile." Drop boxes located outside of the cafeteria and bookstore in the Campus Center.

Sponsored by CNC Biology Club

Have some information you'd like to share with the CNC community? Please submit your information in memo form to Webber Casey before noon on Wednesday. Need information? Call 594-7051.

New Appointments

Hourly - Lorraine E. Hall, Career Planning and Placement; Suzanne K. Taylor, Business Office

FACULTY STAFF STUDENT NEWS A combined meeting of the Southeast and Capitol Chapters of the American Musicological Society was held at CNC on Friday and Saturday, March 31 and April 1. Jim Hines is the outgoing Chairman of the Southeast Chapter. Clyde Brockett was elected as the Southeast Chapter Representative to the National Council. On the program was a paper entitled "Of Poets and Composers, the Grand Opera, and the Conte Musicale" read by Martha Fawbush, a graduate of Christopher Newport College who is presently writing her dissertation at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

Jim Hines and Clyde Brockett attended the annual meeting of the Sonneck Society in Nashville, Tennessee, April 5-9. The Sonneck Society is the organization for the study of American Music. Jim is Local Arrangements Chairman for the 1991 meeting, which will be held at the Radisson Hotel in Hampton with CNC as the host institution.

Jim Hines was recently named as Chairman of the Regulations Committee of the Newport News Planning Commission.

* * * * *

As you know, <u>Debbie McHugh</u>, Office of Career Planning and Placement, recently gave birth to a healthy baby girl, Deborah Caitlin McHugh on February 13th. Both mother and baby are doing very well. <u>Debbie</u> has decided to resign her CNC position in favor of one called homemaking. Caitlin's gain is CNC's loss. <u>Debbie</u> provided good service to CNC, staff and students. She will be missed.

* * * * *

Dennis Ridley has completed the course in writing for children and teenagers which is offered by the Institute of Children's Literature in Redding Ridge, Connecticut.

WHAT'S FOR LUNCH

Monday - Chicken Fried Steak, Spaghetti w/Meatballs, Stuffed

Peppers

Tuesday - Chicken Vega, Quiche Lorraine, Stuffed Cabbage Wednesday - Hawaiian Chicken, Deep Dish Pizza, Beef Tips w/ Peppers & Onions

Thursday - Taco Salad, Stuffed Turkey Breast, Chili Macaroni

Friday - Canneloni Florentine, Sweet & Sour Pork, Seafood Platter